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1. Lappet Manufacturing
Following the meeting of the High Level Task Force and the City
Councils commitment to assist the staff affected by redundancy, I can
now advise you that on 06 August 2004 the manager of the
Employment Alternatives Project spent a full day at the factory advising
on job search and application skills (the company had previously
agreed to fund the cost of this service). 

Several of the employees have expressed a wish to receive future
assistance with job search skills.  This will be funded through the
Employment Alternative budget.

At the initial meeting with the company, the management mentioned
that several of the people affected by the job losses had expressed an
interest in re - training to become HGV Drivers. The Business
Development Officer visited System Driver Training based at the
Airport and arranged for this company to spend a day at the factory to
offer further advice to the employees. Thanks to support from the
Learning and Skills Council and Employment Service, System Driver
Training were able to offer interested employees HGV training worth
£2,000.

Finally, the company provided information on the skills of the
employees affected which was forwarded to the Cumbria Chamber of
Commerce and Industry for circulation to members of the Carlisle
Large Employers Group.    

2. Rural Women's Network
The City Council this year made a contribution of £15,000 to the Rural
Women's Network to promote enterprise over a three-year period.  As
part of this a Business Start Up Course was held at Brampton Business
Centre and Tele Centre. Amongst those taking part were two women
who were setting up a baby clothes shop called Kid's Corner. In
recognition of the support provided by the City Council, I was honoured
to perform the official opening on Monday 2nd August 2004.

3. Brampton Business Centre and Telecentre
BT recently announced that it is to bring forward the enabling of rural
telephone exchanges to provide Broadband telecommunications. As a
result of this the Centre has been approached by the Cumbria ICT
Broadband Initiative to host two Broadband Information Days, one
targeted at the community and one aimed at Business Users.

The centre has recently completed production of a full colour
prospectus of training courses available through to next year. This is
the first time such a prospectus has been produced with the
Communication's Unit providing design and production support. 










